   At A Public Meeting
            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 6th day of December, 2010

Roll Call:                          Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                           George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman         

       

                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 



       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman                   
 

        

       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:
                   Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                               James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                               Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by John McKelvey of Colden Park.   

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additions or deletions for this agenda.

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda. 

5.
(7:00 P.M.) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law Amending Chapter 104 Entitled 





       “Schedule of Fees” for 2011 Water Meter Rates
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertising have been completed to hold this public hearing for the Schedule of Fees 2011 Water Meter Rates.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and the Town of Newburgh’s web site since November 23, 2010, it was advertised in the Sentinel on November 23, 2010 and in the Mid Hudson Times on November 24, 2010.

MOTION was made at 7:09 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said this public hearing is regarding the Schedule of Fees for the 2011 water meter rates. There will be an increase for 2011 due to the 24.7 % increase in the New York City water rates. There are anticipated capital costs related to the building of the Delaware Adequate Filtration Plant which is located on Lattentown Road. The increases will be as follows:


-For the first 7,500 gallons of water used the cost was $8.00 it will be increased to  $9.00. Supervisor Booth said this is the first increase in the minimum usage in 30 years. 

-The next 10,000 gallons used will increase $2.05 per thousand gallons. 

-The next 82,500 gallons used will increase $3.45 per thousand gallons


- Anything over 100,000.00 gallons used will increase $4.00 per thousand gallons.


Supervisor Booth asked if any of the Town Board Members had any comments. There were none. He then asked the public if they had any comments on the proposed rates. There where none.  
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MOTION was made at 7:12 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 10 of 2010 – Amending Chapter 104 Entitled “Schedule of Fees” of the Town of Newburgh Municipal Code Water Meter Rates.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
WATER SUPPLY: Bid Schedule for Water Treatment Chemicals, Sludge        

Removal & Laboratory Services

James Osborne said on behalf of the Water Supply Department he is requesting Town Board approval to advertise for the water treatment chemical, sludge removal & laboratory annual services for the Water Treatment Plant. The advertising and bid dates will be set by the Town Clerk’s Office for a January 2011 award. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 6, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to advertise for the annual services for alum. sludge hauling & disposal, laboratory analyses services and water treatment chemicals. The bid schedule, including advertisement dates and bid openings, will be mutually set by the Engineering Department and the Town Clerk’s Office. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.  
PARKS AND RECREATION: Budget Transfer


Supervisor Booth said the Recreation Department is requesting three budget transfers.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer dated December 2, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to transfer $9,500.00 from Dial-A-Bus-Personal Services account number 5630-0100 to Facility Maintenance-Equipment/Other Capital account number 7110-0200 to cover the cost of purchasing a Kubota from Pine Bush Equipment previously approved at the December 1st, 2010 Audit Workshop Meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer dated December 2, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to transfer $3,000.00 from the Transportation for Aging-Personal Services account number 6773-0100 to Administration-Personal Services account number 7020-0100 to cover salaries and overtime for the remainder of the year 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer dated December 2, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to transfer $2,000.00 from Program for Aging-Personal Services account number 6772-0100 to Youth/Adult-Personal Services to cover salaries and overtime for the remainder of the year 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio
        
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
ENGINEERING: Water Supply Budget Transfer


Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, said a budget transfer is needed due to an increase of 25 percent starting July 1, 2010 from New York City, higher water usages this past summer due to drought conditions and the amount of days that the temperature was over 90 degrees. In order to make the payment for September 2010 he is requesting that the Town Board approve the following budget transfers for the Water Supply Department. 

MOTION was made Councilman Woolsey to approve the Water Supply Budget Transfers dated December 2, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, as follows:

FROM

TO



AMOUNT


Attorney 8330.401 
 
NYC Water Cost 8330.430
$25,000.00 


Utilities 8330.481

NYC Water Cost 8330.430
  30,000.00

          
The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS
Supervisor Booth said that Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, asked him to read a memo with regards to garbage cans & recycle bins on the roadways. The memo reads as follows:
With the snow season upon us, Mr. Benedict has noticed trash & recycle bins out past the curb & on the Town’s Road in the developments. 

As you are aware the Highway Department pushes snow back to the curb line and or mailbox to open up the roads. To accomplish this we will wind up knocking over trash & recycle bins, damaging them & sending garbage & recycle material all over the property owners lawn.

Mr. Benedict is asking to contact all trash & recycle companies to have them reach out to their customers and inform them to move back their cans & bins as it states on the bins that they should be 2 feet off the road.

It is Mr. Benedict’s opinion that the Town of Newburgh Highway Department should not be held responsible for the trash cans & recycle bins.

Councilman Woolsey hoped everyone had a Happy Thanksgiving. He said on Thanksgiving Day there was a fire on Route 32 and all of the fire companies in the Town of Newburgh responded to that fire. He is thankful for our firemen and thanked them for their service to the Town of Newburgh.
Councilman Piaquadio said this past Friday the Recreation Department had a tree lighting ceremony at Chadwick Lake. He said it was an outstanding event and it was well attended. Mr. Piaquadio said Miss Cindy’s Neighborhood was a major sponsor again this year. 
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Councilwoman Greene said Santa Claus arrived on a fire truck, which the children enjoyed. She thanked the firemen for taking part in so many of the Town’s social events and for giving their time to fight the fires.  
Town Clerk Zarutskie said he has a memo from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, which is date December 6, 2010 regarding Winter Road Opening Permits. It states as follows: “The black top plants will be closing on December 8, 2010. Any road opening permits issued after that date must be an emergency situation. This has to be verified by the Sewer and or the Water Department Supervisors.” The memo stated new construction is not an emergency. 
10.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Bill Wild, Boulder Road, came before the Town Board with a complaint regarding the Black Friday Target sale. He said people started gathering at around 2:30 a.m. for the sales before the store opened and management would come out and use blow horns. Mr. Wild said there was a high noise level. He asked if they were violating any Town Codes and asked what the Town can do to prevent this from happening again next year. 
Supervisor Booth said the store was in violation of the Town Noise Ordinance, which is in affect between 12:00 a.m. until 6:00 a.m., when they used the electronic noise device. Mr. Booth said he will personally contact the store manager. 

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, read a statement stating he is dissatisfied with how the Town Clerk is processing Freedom of Information requests and the Town Clerk’s conduct. He stated that Mr. Zarutskie threatened his life, and made a highly uncomplimentary statement about him to a member of his family. Mr. Corbin stated that there is a “Whispering Campaign” against him and he asked the Town Clerk to resign. 
11.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:36 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                          Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk


